Toledo Area Western Dance Leaders Association

Minutes of October 11, 2015

The October 11, 2015 meeting of the Toledo Area Western Dance Leaders Association was called to order by President Dan Beck at 2 p.m. at the Foxgate Farms Clubhouse. No Workshops were held.

Roll Call was taken with the following members present: Beck, Brookes, Eckley, Hibbard, Jump, Kansorka, and Warner.

The **Minutes** of the September 13, 2015 meeting were read and approved.

The **Treasurer's report** was read and approved.

There was no report from the **Executive** Committee.

The Insurance Committee presented the 2016 enrollment packages were presented, along with a review of the forms and discussion of coverage.

Club Representatives:

- Diamond Cutters noted they are still using their normal schedule, but also are still planning to open the club to new people, possibly with workshops to teach as needed.
- Tiffin T-Squares reported having the first two weeks of lessons and now move to paid lessons as the class solidifies. They also reported that the Heidelburg demo night was fun and introduced square dance to several young people that evening.
- Turkey Foot Trotters reported their special dance will be October 24 with Larry Cole and Roger Latchaw. Lessons started with 5 new dancers, with Turkey Foot Trotters and Fountain City Squares joining together for lessons at Four County School.
- Maple City Squares is having lessons this year and Galen is also teaching those.
- Bowling Green Circle Eights are not having lessons this year.

Old Business:

• Free dances – These dances are not yet confirmed for 2016. A discussion was held noting that the second Sunday in April is the "All Callers' Dance" in Norton, OH and the Tiffin and Norwalk clubs were planning to attend this event. This would result in poor attendance at our dance on the same day. It was noted that march would not be a problem and would coincide with several of the clubs planned graduations of classes. After discussion, it was determined that we will move both our dances to the third Sunday, making our meetings and dances in those months to be on March 20 and April 17. We noted that we always meet the third Sunday in May.

New business:

- Cindy Warner did not have a State Corp meeting to report on but did distribute State Convention material and flyers.
- It was noted that we need to get the Honor Couple Nomination forms out to the clubs. Anita will update the forms and send with minutes of the meeting.
- Cindy Warner requested an opportunity to do a square dance workshop next month.
- It was noted that our next meeting will be the November 8, 2015 at 2 p.m. at the Foxgate Farms Clubhouse, 14 Foxgate Circle West, Bowling Green, OH 43402.

Adjournment: Gene Eckley moved and Cindy Warner seconded a motion for adjournment at 3:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Anita Eckley, Recording Secretary

NEXT MEETING: **NOVEMBER 8, 2015** at the **Foxgate Farms Clubhouse**, 14 Foxgate Circle West, Bowling Green, OH 43402 at **2 p.m.**